POWERSTOCK & NORTH POORTON PARISH COUNCIL

Given below are the minutes of the parish council meeting of the above parish council held at Powerstock Hut, on 25 March 2024
PRESENT:  Cllr Lester-Card, Cllr Butler Cllr Marsh,  Cllr Fooks, Cllr Seal, Cllr Goringe, Cllr Fooks, Cllr Jones, Cllr M Poole, Cllr N Poole, 0 x members of the public.  Mrs A Stephenson recorded the minutes

1. PUBLIC FORUM

· Road to Marsh Dairy braking up badly
· Cllr N Poole had a meeting and drive round with MP Chris Loder to show him various road concerns.  Mr Loders said he would be contacting Highways about it all as well as a meeting.

· Cllr Marsh contacted residents in West Milton to see if a dog poo bin would be wanted – they said no

· Yellow chevrons due to be put outside school so parents cannot park

· State of road from Bull Lane to Welcome Hill – pot holes etc, needs resurfacing

2.  APOLOGIES
Cllr Frampton,  Dorset Cllr Alford
3. TO RECEIVE DECLARATIONS OF MEMBERS INTERESTS

Cllr Butler, Cllr Marsh, Cllr Seal, Cllr M Poole all in item 7
4 TO RECEIVE MINUTES OF LAST MEETING

The Chairman asked if everyone had both received and read the minutes of the last meeting, if so, were they a true record.  ALL AGREED that the minutes were a true record.  The minutes were duly signed.

5.  TO RECEIVE MATTERS ARISING FROM THOSE MINUTES

None
6.  TO RECEIVE FINANCIAL MATTERS

(a) Current account stands at £6,869.51, Business account stands at £2,260.14  
(b) Clerks wages for past month £213.32, HMRC £53.40, Powerstock Hut Management Committee for hut hire £110
7. PLANNING APPLICATIONS
P/FUL/2024/00985 – Mappercombe Farm – change of use from agricultural buildings to commercial and storage units – NO OBJECTIONS
8.  INFORMATION FROM COUNCILLOR

Cllr Alford was present and information had been circulated to all.
9.  CORRESPONDENCE
Email received from someone interested in purchasing current land up for sale and turning into glamping – wanted view of the council – clerk had already responded to explain that until there were plans then we could not give an actual decision, as well as attaching public documents for their interest.  Clerk had received no response to the email.

Email from Toller PC Chair re grit bins.  Parish Council suggested we could gift them 2 x grit bins which would help us if they place them in areas of concern

Thank you letter received for donation towards defibs.

10.  DATE OF NEXT MEETING – Monday 22nd April 2024
Meeting closed at 8.25pm
                                     Signed............................................................                  Date...........................................
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